
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

May 15, 2020 
General Update 

Update: updates are bolded 
Residential 
Residential living    0 cases  
Residential Pending Cases    0 cases 
Residential Covid related Deaths  1 case  
Residential cases recovered   2 cases 
Skilled Nursing 
 Skilled Nursing        8 cases  
 Skilled Pending cases    4 cases - these are retests of 4 positive cases  
Skilled inconclusive test   1 case  
 Skilled Covid related deaths    6 deaths 
Personal Care 
Personal Care    0 cases 
Personal Care Pending cases  1 case – new pending case tested 5/14/20 
Personal Care Covid related deaths   0 cases 
Employees 
DV Employees    4 cases – self-isolated at home     
DAH Employees     0 cases – self-isolated at home  
Employee Pending cases   0 case 
COVID cases recovered–employee   13 cases 
 

We had good news yesterday in Personal Care – our one pending resident tested negative. Late 
last night a resident was tested in personal care.  Also, we had 5 employees that were positive 
that have recovered and have been released by Dr. Lawrence to return to work today (5/15/20).  
We also found out a new staff member tested positive – they have not been on sight since 
4/14/20.  In Skilled we had 4 residents re-tested that had tested positive earlier – we hope they 
will be cleared. 

There will be no memo over the weekend.  Enjoy the warmer weather! 

Newspapers – we are trying something new this weekend so that only one staff member has to 
come in over the weekend.  Curt will be delivering all of the papers in Dunwoody Village this 



weekend.  Curt and I walked the whole route this morning, including the care center, so we 
should be good to go.  It took us about 2 hours to do the whole route. Please be patient with us! 

 Monday May 18th-Friday May 22nd we will have Gary and Kathy delivering papers. 

I have been getting a lot of questions about people that want to go on vacation for a week or 
longer – I am working with the healthcare team to discuss what the protocol will be when you 
would return from your vacation.  I should have an update by next week. 

 

Information for Care Center Residents and Families 

Information for Independent Residents  
 
Health Direct Pharmacy Services is only delivering to one location on campus during the pandemic- the 
Care Center Reception Desk. The receptionist notifies the transportation department and they pick the 
prescriptions up and deliver them. If a second round of prescriptions come later in the day, the H+W 
nursing staff delivers them and sometimes requests the assistance of our security department to deliver 
a prescription.  

Casey’s has opened back up for curbside pickup and delivery.  Attached is their menu and some 
specials they will have through the weekend (even though it says Thursday).  If you are 
interested in ordering food, you should call 610-636-6814 and place your order between 1:30-3:30 
and they will deliver to Dunwoody at 5pm.  Please see their flyer and menu for more information. 

Tuesday night it was announced that the Herb garden was open for use.  Please only one at a 
time as it is a small space – and wear gloves and mask.  It is located on the left side of the hall on 
the way to East Country Houses.  If you get to the steel doors – you have gone too far. 
 

 


